
SAN FRANCISCO

PUBLIC
WORKS

Street-Use and Mapping
T. 628.271.2000I 49 South Van Ness Ave. 3rd Floor, San Francisco, CA 94103

May 13, 2022

Ms. Angela Calvillo
Clerk of the Board
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlet Place
City Hall- Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102

RE: Official street name change of Hahn Street to Mrs. Jackson Way
File No. 220220, Resolution of Intention No. 118-22

Dear Ms. Calvillo:

On behalf of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors, San Francisco Public Works has
completed its investigation to rename a segment of Hahn Street, between the intersections of
Visitacion Avenue and Sunnydale Avenue.

On March 8, 2022, City agencies were notified of the proposed name change. There were no
objections from City Agencies. We have also verified that the proposed name does not exist
in our current list of official street names.

Letters were mailed to the fronting property owners on March 10, 2022. The letters provided

the fronting property owners the opportunity to submit their comments concerning the street
name change until April 14, 2022. Out of the 20 fronting property owners 7 were against and
1 were in favor of the name change.

Acting City & County Surveyor

London N. Breed, Mayor Carla Short, Interim Director sfpublicworks.org @sfpublicworks



 

 

Approvals or No Comments 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Alicia Sisca <siscaa@SFHA.ORG>

Sent: Wednesday, March 16, 2022 2:03 PM

To: Wong, Jason (DPW)

Subject: RE: Proposed Street Name Change Hahn Street

  

Hi Jason: 

 

The Authority does not have any comments. 

 
Thank you, 
 
Alicia Sisca 
Administrator 
Housing Development and Modernization 
San Francisco Housing Authority 
1815 Egbert Ave. | San Francisco, CA 94110 
office|415.715.3265 - mobile|415.306.4672 
www.sfha.org 
 

From: Wong, Jason (DPW) <jason.c.wong1@sfdpw.org>  

Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 2:41 PM 

To: Alicia Sisca <siscaa@SFHA.ORG> 

Subject: Proposed Street Name Change Hahn Street 

 

Hello Alicia, 

 

I have another street name change proposal fronting a Housing Authority location, the Sunnydale development.  The 

Clerk of the Board, on behalf of Supervisor Walton’s Office, submitted the attached Resolution of Intention to change 

the street name of Hahn Street, between Visitacion Ave and Sunnydale Ave, to Mrs. Jackson Way. 

 

See attached Resolution of Intention for more info.  Please let me know if the SFHA has any comments or approval for 

this street name change by April 13, 2022. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Jason Wong 

Survey Assistant 1 

 

    Bureau of Street-Use & Mapping  |  San Francisco Public Works  |  City and County of San Francisco   

    49 S. Van Ness Ave., Suite #900  |  San Francisco, CA 94103  |  (628) 271-2646  |  sfpublicworks.org · twitter.com/sfpublicworks 

 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 



Disapprovals or Have Comments
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SAN FRANCISCO

PUBLIC
WORKS

Street-Use and Mapping
T. 628.271.20001 49 South Van Ness Ave. 3rd Floor, San Francisco, CA 94103

March 10, 2022

Dear Property Owner,

The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors has submitted a Resolution to San Francisco Public
Works, File No. 220220. Said Resolution declares the intention oí the Board of
Supervisors to rename Hahn Street, between Visitacion Avenue and Sunnydale Avenue,
to Mrs. Jackson Street.

It has been requested that San Francisco Public Works investigate this proposed name
change. You are being contacted because records from the Assessor's Office indicate
that you are the owner, or representative of the owner, of property which fronts the
street to be renamed. We are requesting that you let the Department know how you
feel about the proposed change.

There are two available options to provide your opinion:
l. You may email subdivision.mapping@sfdpw.org

Please use "Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong" as the subject.
2. You may fill out this letter and return it to the San Francisco Public Works no

later than Thursday, April 14, 2022

' am in favor of the proposed street name change.

Reason(Optional) _

London N Breed. Mayor I Carla Short, Interim Director sfpublicworks.org I @sfpublicworks



,am NOT in favor of the proposed street name change.

Reason (Optional)
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If you have any questions regarding this name change, please email
subdivision.mapping@sfdpw.org

Sincerely,

Digitally signed by Jason C Wong
Contact Info:
Subdivision.Mapping@stdpw.org
Date: 2022.03.1 o 11.02:48-08'00'

Jason Wong, On Behalf of

William E. Blackwell Jr.
Acting City & County Surveyor

London N. Breed, Mayor I Carla Short, Intenm Director I sfpublcworks.org I @sfpublicworks
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SAN FRANCISCO

PUBLIC
WORKS

Street-Use and Mapping
T. 628.271.2000 49 South Van Ness Ave. 3rd Floor, San Francisco, CA 94103

RECEIVED
BUREAU OF STREET USE & MAPPING

MAR 2 2022

DEF

March 10, 2022

Dear Property Owner,

The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors has submitted a Resolution to San Francisco Public
Works, File No. 220220. Said Resolution declares the intention of the Board of
Supervisors to rename Hahn Street, between Visitacion Avenue and Sunnydale Avenue,
to Mrs. Jackson Street.

It has been requested that San Francisco Public Works investigate this proposed name
change. You are being contacted because records from the Assessor's Office indicate
that you are the owner, or representative of the owner, of property which fronts the
street to be renamed. We are requesting that you let the Department know how you
feel about the proposed change.

There are two available options to provide your opinion:
l. You may email subdivision.mapping@sfdpw.org

Please use "Hahn St. Name Change,ATTN: Jason Wong" as the subject.
2. You may fill out this letter and return it to the San Francisco Public Works no

later than Thursday, April 14, 2022

___ I am in favor of the proposed street name change.

Reason(Optional) _

London N Breed, Mayor Carta Short, Interim Director ' sfpublicworks org I @sfpublicworks



X,1 am NOT in favor of the proposed street name change.

Reason (Optional)
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If you have any questions regarding this name change, please email
subdivision.mapping@sfdpw.org

Sincerely,

Digita lly signed by Jason C Wong
Contact Info :
Subdivision.Mapping@stdpw.org
Date : 2022.03.1 O 11 :02 :48-08'00 '

Jason Wong, On Behalf of

William E. Blackwell Jr.
Acting City & County Surveyor

London N. Breed, Mayor I Carla Short, Interim Director I sfpublcworks.org l @sfpublicworks
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Lonna Dessman <educe1slife@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2022 3:50 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello Mr. Wong,  

 

I am sending you this email for clarity. On Mon., April 4th @ approx. 11:30am, I spoke with Jeannetta, Shamann 

Walton's assistant. I told her that I would not be able to participate in the 'Hahn St. Name Change'. Jeannetta asked for 

my name and phone number and I gave it to her. Jeannetta then told me she would give my information to Mr. Walton. 

I thanked her for taking care of that. However, I forgot to tell her that I was calling on behalf of my Mother, Mary 

Lawson. So, I was thinking with my name Lonna Dessman, without my Mother's name, my opinion will probably not be 

counted, which is why I am emailing you today.  

 

My Mother graduated to heaven on January 28, 2022 and I am her Trustee. Since her funeral in February (and even 

before), my schedule has been extremely busy dealing with legal matters and estate matters, which is why "I am NOT in 

favor of the proposed street name change."  I simply do not have the time.  

 

Please let me be clear, Dr. Ruth Jackson was a dear friend of my Mother. Our family loved her! She and I had a pleasant 

telephone conversation (one of many over the years) a week before she graduated to heaven in November, 2021. I 

agree with the accolades/achievements you included in your Resolution, File No. 220220. However, I am not able to 

participate at this time.  

 

Sincerely, 

Lonna Dessman 

    

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Alan Zhou <alanzhou415@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 8:21 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

I am NOT in favor of the proposed street name change.   

 

Reason being, this would require extensive work on our part to change all of our legal documents. 

 

-Alan 

157 Hahn St.  

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Amy Liu <a091803@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 8:00 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 

 

 

 

We are not in favor of the proposed street name change because we do not like to change the name. -177 Hahn St. 

Residents 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Bieu Nguyen <nguyenbieu1192@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2022 7:28 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Namge Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 

 

 

 

To whom this may concern, 

 

Regarding the name change propose from Hahn St to Mrs Jackson Street, I am not in favor of the proposed street name 

change. We as a family appreciated all the goods that Dr. Ruth Marie Jackson did, but it would be costly in time and 

money for us to update the address for all of our documents, mortgage documents, doctor records, bank accounts,  

work documents, professional licenses, and some pending applications that we have in the past year. 

 

Sincerely, 

Bieu Nguyen 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: C.D.D. <planetchain@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 12:06 AM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello Mr. Wong,  

 

My family has lived on Hahn Street for thirty years. 

 

We are opposed to changing Hahn Street to Mrs. Jackson Way. 

 

This change would require we update our numerous documents (e.g. vehicle registrations, mailing address, billing 

addresses, CA drivers licenses, CA ID cards, and more). 

 

Said updates would be laborious, time intensive and expensive.  

 

For these reasons, we request that Hahn Street's name remain unchanged. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chris Dowdell and family 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Cuiping Lin <cuiping12@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, March 21, 2022 8:00 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello, 

 

I do not agree with changing the Hahn St. to Mrs Jackson Way street. There is no reason to change it and it would only 

cause unnecessary inconvenience to the residents of Hahn St. Thank you. 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Karin Liu <kliu312@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 12:19 AM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello Jason!  

 

I am NOT in favor of the proposed street name change. I have been living here over 30 years and there is no need to 

change the street name and make everything complicated for the residents. 

 

First of all, I need to say this. The city is being racist. Everyone on Hahn Street is 90% Chinese home owner and the city 

sent a letter mail all in English without any Chinese translation. So EVERYONE won't understand and can't make any 

opinions. Inconsiderate and racist??  Most City letter would have Chinese and Spanish translations. If the residents don't 

read English, you are not notifying the residents about the proposed name change. Denying their rights to voice their 

opinions. 

 

SF public work to make a major decision without involving the 90% of the minorities living on Hahn Street that don't 

read English. What up with this? Totally Racist in this century without translations. 

 

I am NOT in favor , as I will need to change all my mailing address, driver license, over 30 years. All my history record will 

need to be change. How would you feel if your own street get changed when it had been the same over 30 years?? 

Everyone here been living in the same house for over 30 years plus. Older seniors , in their 70s, they will have issue 

changing all their address, they will need help. Who will help them?? Will you go through all their different accounts and 

update their mailing address for them?? Of course not. 

 

Everyone will be confused of our mailing situation. Mail will get lost, utilities services may get cancelled.  Are you going 

to take responsibility? There is no need to change a street name that have been there for decades. 

 

Also, No one on Hahn Street know who Mrs Jackson is. Who is she??? I never seen or heard of her once since I live here. 

If she famous in Sunnydale avenue. Why not change Sunnydale Ave to her name?? They will enjoy it more??  

 

She not a famous person like the president. Not anyone worth to make a living hell for all the 300 residents that live 

here on Hahn. Yes, each house have estimate around 8+ person living in it. Changing a mailing address is not a simple 

process. And she is not even famous! Go build a bench with a name plate for her instead.  

 

Street name should not start with 'Mrs'. 

Mrs is only use to indicate a real human being. and it will cause mail confusion with mail carrier, with the Jackson Street 

in Chinatown. I have seen mail get confused and sent to the wrong address due to similar street names. There is only 

one Jackson Street in San Francisco, leave it that way.  Even Mr Jackson president don't have a "Mr" on his street nor 

any other street names starts with "Mrs or Mr" 

 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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The SF muni bus runs through Hahn Street. Won't it be confusing to change the street name? Hahn Street is not some 

minor street. It's considered to be a main road for traffic in and out of Visitacion Valley district. Bus routes runs through 

Hahn Street, not a minor street at all.  It's not a great idea to change street names that public bus runs on, as it will 

confuse bus routes, Google map routes, etc.  

 

Plus there is public swimming pool located right at the corner of Hahn Street and takes up half the block of Hahn Street. 

Known destination.  

 

Why change something that's not broken? 

 

Please denied the proposed name change.  

 

If you don't hear many feedback, it's because the letter SF Public works sent out is in English and without a return letter 

envelope. Denying minorities residents that don't know English from voicing their opinions. 

 

Thank you.  

 

Karin 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Marlene Chuc <marlene.chuc@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 4:07 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn Street Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hi SFDPW and Jason,  

 

It has come to my attention that my street address (Hahn) is being up for debate to be changed. As someone who has 

lived here for 30 years, I'd love to understand the thought process behind this. Not only is this inconvenient, Hahn street 

is only 3 blocks long. With all the new construction going on down the block in Sunnydale, wouldn't it make more sense 

to have one of those streets named Mrs Jackson Way? Please let me know the significance of the potential new name 

and if there are any neighborhood meetings discussing this issue I would happily join. 

 

-Marlene  

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Pengfei Ye <py1457438@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 1:48 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahs St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hi there,  

 

I am not in favor of the proposed street name change, because the street name change will bring a lot of trouble. I have 

a big family. Once the street name is changed, I will need to change the address of ID, Bank, car registration, insurance, 

work information, etc. not only one person, but a whole family. This will cost me a lot of time and money for changing 

information. I also like the current street name more than the new one. Please stop this. 

 

Regards, 

Pengfei Ye 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Simon Wu <simonwu123@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 16, 2022 8:37 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St Name Change ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

I am NOT in favor of the proposed street name change. 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Thuy Lam <thuyjlam@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 11:53 AM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name change, attn: jason wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hi Jason,   

 

I received a letter in the mail and I disagree with the name change. 

 

Who is Mrs. Jackson? Never heard of her. It doesn't make sense to me to change my street name to someone that I 

never heard of. Mrs. Jackson Way doesn't sound like a street name, sounds more like a person than a location. Can I 

change the street name to my name also?  

 

Street names should not be changed, it should stay the way it is for decades just so it will be recognized for generations. 

Everyone here has been living in the same household for generation and rarely moved. Why don't they change her own 

property street to her name?? It makes more sense if you name a community center after her instead, that's the 

common practice. "Mrs Jackson Community Center".  

 

If everyone proposed to change all the street names in San Francisco whenever they want to, that would be crazy.  It 

causes a headache to all the property owners just for someone being selfish that doesn't live on Hahn Street. It will 

cause traffic confusion, the muni bus pass through our street!  

 

Did you know, there is a hidden mystery house on Hahn Street. An article was written about it, you can google online.  2 

Hahn Street. Historical Hidden Mystery House that got relocated on Hahn. If the street name is changed, it makes it 

uninteresting and invalid article.  

 

So listen! we don't want Hahn St name to change! Reject the proposal! It sounds like a person name than a street name! 

It will confuse everyone!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: wendy lin <wlin4688@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, March 21, 2022 7:56 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello,  

 

As a resident of Hahn St. San Francisco, I do not see any reason to change the street name to Mrs Jackson Way. It would 

only cause inconvenience to the people living on this street. Thank you. 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 



 

 

Disapprovals or Have Comments 

(Outside of Deadline) 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: zhendeng <zhendeng@yahoo.com>

Sent: Sunday, May 1, 2022 2:22 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hi,   

 

This is to represent the residents of 42 Hahn Street to vote against the name change of Hahn Street. A street name 

change will cause a lot of troubles and inconvenience to residents and the neighborhood. Please keep the street name 

as "Hahn Street".  

 

Thank you.  

42 Hahn Street Representative  

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Lily Lui <lilyl3388@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 10:51 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn at name change

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hi,  

 

My name is lily lui and I live on 69 Hahn st. I do not agree with having the street name change. It will cause too much 

hassle for me as I am filing many medical paperwork for my condition. Please do not change the name of this street. 

Thank you 

 

Best, 

Lily L 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Amy Chow <amy4kcac@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2022 11:04 AM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong.

Categories: Jason Wong

  

Hello. 

My name is Amy, I live at 71 Hahn St, San Francisco, CA 94134. 

 

I'm NOT agree to: Hahn St. Change Name  

 

Amy 

415-623-0213 

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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Wong, Jason (DPW)

From: Allan Deng <alldeng@rocketmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, May 1, 2022 12:06 PM

To: Mapping, Subdivision (DPW)

Subject: Hahn St. Name Change, ATTN: Jason Wong

Categories: Jason Wong

 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 

 

 

 

Hi Jason Wong. 

    I am a resident of Hahn St. San Francisco, CA 94134. My mom just got a letter from a neighbor about the Hahn St. 

name change. I hope this response is not too late. My whole family and the neighbors whom we talked to refused to 

change the name of Hahn St. It's a BIG trouble for us to change the the address of all documents including bills, banks, 

driver license, citizenship, and other documents that I don't remember. Again, please don't change the name of Hahn St. 

 

Best regard 

Alan. 

Thanks. 


